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Humour not lost on Board 
The Advertising Standards Board has recognised the importance of humour in advertising by dismissing complaints against ads which were obviously using parody to convey a message.

The first ad of a new campaign for Jim Beam Bourbon showed a woman talking about all the things she lets her “man” do, such as going out with the boys, watching lots of football and going to striptease shows. She is described as “The Girlfriend”. A second ad features an attractive woman talking about her preference for a female partner rather than a man. The ad describes this as “The Tragedy”.

Some complaints from the public believed that the first ad demeaned and misrepresented women, and that the second ad’s depiction of two females in a single-sex relationship was inappropriate.
Advertising Standards Bureau Chief Executive Officer, Alison Abernethy said, in both cases, the Advertising Standards Board had to consider whether the ads had discriminated or vilified women, as had been suggested by some of the complaints.

“The Board found that the first scenario of a compliant woman not caring about how much time her male partner spent on typically ‘men’s’ activities was nonsensical and quite obviously satirical,” Ms Abernethy said.

The issue for the second ad was whether the use of “The Tragedy” for the tagline implied that being a gay woman was a dreadful or calamitous event.
“The ad’s humour and irony made it clear that the ‘tragedy’ related to the prospect of an attractive woman not being available to heterosexual men, and was not an under-handed way of vilifying gay women.

“The Board believed it was important to acknowledge that advertising should be allowed to use scenarios which are not meant to be taken at face-value.

“While the thought of some of the scenarios in the ads might, at first glance, seem preposterous, offensive and even chauvinistic, they also remind us why parody and satire are techniques which should not be discouraged in advertising,” Ms Abernethy said.  
A full list of the advertisements considered by the Advertising Standards Board at its April meeting can be viewed on the ASB website: www.adstandards.com.au under ‘Case Reports’. 
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